From the Desk of Jackye Rhodes


A neighborhood block party is an opportunity for neighbors to get together, meet new neighbors, reunite with old ones and have some fun.  
We accomplish all of that. This was the best block party in recent times.

Many of our children who had lived here over 30 years ago came back with their kids. They had not seen each other for many years. It was wonderful to see them get together. Everyone had a good time.

There are so many people to thank.

First I’ll start with the team, Gloria Johnson (Gloria and I talked almost daily going over all details, she was my right hand). 

 Mitchell Shelby worked tirelessly grilling the delicious hamburgers and hot dogs. 
Gloria and Melissa Carmichael worked nonstop serving the food with a little help from Gloria’s daughter and granddaughter. 
Bianca Shelby purchased all the food before she left to attend Howard University’s Homecoming. 
Jerry Martin Quenon Smith and Jim Wintersmith were responsible for securing the tables and chairs. Phillip Davis and Jim Wintersmith’s Handyman Dewey (paid for by Jim) help with the set-up of the tables and chairs.

Janet Martin provided the lovely fall decorations and assisted in monitoring the kids on the bouncers.

Mr. and Mrs. Kennebrew helped as needed to get things started.
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Beth Bolden assisted the kids with games and provided them with Hula Hoops courtesy of Peyton Forrest Elementary School.          
Erica Gibson and her mother donated four beautiful gift baskets of toys for the Children’s costume contests. 
Mildred Wintersmith and Jo Ann Alexander put the trick-O treat bags together.

Thanks also to all the neighbors who bought additional food item, cupcakes, chicken and fruit.

A special thanks to CVS/Pharmacy (toys), Kroger Supermarket (three $10.00 gift certificates and Applebee’s ($25.00) for their support.)

Additionally, thank you Saint Paul Episcopal Church for the use of your Tables and chairs. 

We will continue to support the neighborhood business that supports us. 

